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(Local Control Funding Formula) LCFF  
The 2013-14 state budget provided major changes both to the way the state allocates funding to school districts and charter schools, and the way the state supports and intervenes in under-performing schools. The LCFF is the state’s new funding formula for education that provides decision-making power to local education agencies, empowering districts to act based on the needs they see for their students. For school districts and charter schools, the LCFF creates base, supplemental, and concentration grants in place of most previously existing K–12 funding streams, thus eliminating revenue limits and approximately three-quarters of state categorical programs. This will result in more flexibility for school leaders, with the assistance from parents and other local stakeholders, to determine the local academic priorities and how the state funding will be used to improve student achievement so that they graduate from high school and are college and career ready.

Besides embracing local control and local accountability, LCFF also emphasizes equity and provides additional funding for targeted disadvantaged students: English learners, students eligible to receive a free or reduced-price meal (low income), and foster youth. Districts and charter schools with these student populations will receive a supplemental grant equal to 20 percent of the base grant for each eligible student, and a concentration grant equal to 50 percent of the base grant for targeted students exceeding 55 percent of a school district’s or charter school’s total student enrollment.

Until full implementation of LCFF in 2020-21, school districts and charter schools will receive roughly the same amount of funding they received in 2012–13 plus an additional amount each year to close the gap between current funding levels and the new LCFF target levels. The state budget projects the time frame for full implementation of the LCFF to be eight years.

(Local Control Accountability Plan) LCAP
The LCAP is an important instrument for measuring our progress as a high-performing school district, and we want to illuminate this process as Elk Grove Unified School District (EGUSD) prepares to meet new state requirements. The LCAP is a 3 year accountability plan that Districts must use to report on progress annually with the goals set for all students.
In simplest terms, the LCAP is LCFF’s vehicle for transparency and engagement. It is the way that school districts are expected to share performance data, needs, actions, and anticipated outcomes that guide the use of available LCFF funding. In EGUSD, we are on the cutting edge as each school has developed a 3 year Site LCAP to mirror the plan and process at the district level. The Site LCAP is a school plan that meets both federal and state requirements, thus and eliminates duplicating efforts by writing two plans. The plan is also a resource to assist schools with developing a budget that aligns with the school plan goals and actions.

The Site LCAP includes strategies aligned to the 8 State Priorities for all students. It contains an analysis of pupil achievement and of progress made in implementing the goals identified in the prior plan. The projected costs of implementing prescribed actions and strategies are also defined. Finally, the Site LCAP details a process of development that includes the engagement of and consultation with teachers, principals, administrators, other school personnel, parents, and students.

EGUSD has already established a strong, vital and comprehensive LCAP thanks to the thorough work of all stakeholders. The process of updating our LCAP begins with the formation of a core LCAP team: The Superintendent and Superintendent’s Cabinet, and EGUSD Prek-12 Directors, who have already begun work on the areas required by the state for reporting and accountability.

The members of the LCAP team are leading stakeholder advisory and committee groups in eight required areas. These groups encompass representation of stakeholders around the district including: English-language learners, socioeconomically disadvantaged students, foster youth, representatives of our employees associations, students, administrators and other stakeholder groups. These groups will provide input in the development of the plan and the funding that goes with the plan. The LCAP must be approved by the Board of Trustees and the County Office of Education. The plan is then submitted to the state.
We await more details from the California Department of Education on the LCAP process and will be passing along more information as the year progresses. We are proud to say that we are responding to these big changes with a sense of purpose and determination, based on the great work we have already done here in EGUSD.
